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ATTENTION TY STUDENT – MATHS CLASSES 
NEXT YEAR

• All parents/guardians will receive a text message this afternoon regarding 

levels for maths. Any TY student who received a Merit or above in the Junior 

Cycle higher level exam will be placed in a higher-level class. If any student 

who received a Merit or above but wishes to do ordinary level for the Leaving 

Certificate, please let Ms. Carroll know before Wednesday 26th May. SPC 

Maths Department.



Well done to all of our athletes competing in the 

Leinster schools athletics final in Tullamore this 

week. There were wonderful performances across 

the board! We had three athletes on the podium, who 

have qualified for the All-Ireland final in June. Well 

done everyone!



Best wishes to 

Chloe Poleon 

who will be off 

to Italy as part 

of the Leinster 

girls training 

camp



SNUZZ - SNUS – STIMULANT – IN SMALL PACKETS 
THAT IS PUT BETWEEN UPPER LIP AND GUM 

PARENTS PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THESE SMALL 
POUCHES LOOK LIKE LITTLE SUGAR BAGS AND ARE 

HELD IN METAL CONTAINERS SIMILAR TO HARD 
SWEET CONTAINERS

While not illegal – these substances are not permitted 

on site and students will face the serious sanctions 

outlined in Substance Use Policy if found in possession 

of or distributing these substances





YOUTH ADVISORY 
COUNCIL

• Well done to Christian on 

his work with the Youth 

Advisory Council which 

was 

recognised by President 

Higgins this week



END OF YEAR ARRANGEMENTS

• Tuesday 23rd May @ 14:00 – End of Year Mass – Opt in by texted form only
• Wednesday 24th May @ 18:00 TY Graduation

• Thursday 25th May @ 13:00 Senior Awards Ceremony

• Friday 26th May @ 09:00 Mooney Cup -- Welcome to parents to attend

• Friday 26th May @ 11:05 Junior Awards Ceremony

• Friday 26th May @ 18:00 LC Graduation - due to limited capacity in the community centre only parents to 

attend the graduation ceremony and in limited circumstances younger siblings who require minding.



SCHOOL CANTEEN IS 
CLOSED ON THURSDAY 1ST 
AND FRIDAY 2ND JUNE 2023



PLAN FOR LAST WEEK OF SCHOOL 
MAY 29TH TO JUNE 2ND

• Timetables of house exams for 1st, 2nd,TYs and 5th years have been circulated.

• There are extended learning classes for 3rd and 6th years.

• All students except 6th years should be in FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM when on site during 

the last week.

• If students do not have an exam or an extended learning class there is supervised study 

available.  

• Students can leave the school grounds during the day if they have no exam or extended 

learning class but cannot hang around the school grounds – they should be in an exam, 

a class, study room or at home during the school day.



BOOK IN A BAG

• Students will not be allowed to leave a house exam early

• Students must have a book in their bag in case they finish an exam early

Remember to make sure to have a watch and batteries for your calculator and any 

equipment required maths set etc







ATTENTION INCOMING TRANSITION YEARS

• Monitor Application form has been emailed to all third years by Mr Murphy

• This is a very important role in the school to help our incoming first years 

settle into the St Peter’s College community.

• Closing date for applications 22nd May 2022



Student Council

Thank you to our student council members who 

provided excellent feedback on the review of our 

school policies and the structures of student 

council.

I will be bringing proposals to staff and the Board to 

include vaping as part of our substance use policy, 

to allow senior students to wear lashes, to more 

clearly explain the schools attendance policy, to 

include more workshops for students on self esteem 

and anti-bullying, to separate safe and supportive 

schools committee from Diversity committee….



THERE WILL BE POLICY CHANGES RATIFIED BY 
THE BOARD OF MANAGEMENT IN JUNE

• The changes to these policies will be notified to all students and parents 

prior to the start of the next academic year.



LOCKER CLEAR OUT

• All students must have fully cleared and cleaned their locker out by 

Wednesday 24th May

• All padlocks must be secured on the outside of the locker.

• If locks are missing, parents will receive a text to make a payment of €15 to 

replace the lock

• Parents are welcome to come into the staff carpark at the end of the school day 

to assist students to bring their books home.



SCHOOL CALENDAR 2023.2024

• We look forward to welcoming our second years, third years, fifth and sixth 

years to school fom 08:30 on Monday 28th August 2023 with a full day of 

classes commencing at 08:50 until 15:45

• You will receive a text when timetables are available in the week prior to 

our return.

• No timetables will be printed for students at the main office – students will 

be expected to check ePortal prior to Monday 28th August and have made a 

note of their classes for the day.



SCHOOL UNIFORM

• Please make sure to check the school website for details on school uniform 

and footwear

• Please do not purchase footwear unless it complies with the school uniform 

policy

• If you are unsure please send a photo to the school office prior to purchase.



BEST WISHES TO THE TYS WHO TAKE ON THE 
TEACHERS TODAY

Many thanks Cormac 

in Dunboyne Sports and 

Leisure for his support



BEST WISHES TO ALL OUR STUDENTS IN THEIR 
FORTHCOMING EXAMS


